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Hon. Ms. Atty. Jocelia Bighani C. Sipin, 

Secretary General, 

House of Representatives of the Republic of the Philippines 

 

 

Dear Madam Secretary General, 

 

I would like to congratulate you on your appointment as Secretary General of the House of 

Representatives of the Republic of the Philippines. 

 

I am sure you share my opinion that Secretaries General of parliaments occupies great 

important standing as a strong linkage for closer relations between different parliaments. 

 

As you know, Parliament of the Philippines has had a leading role in creation of the Asian 

Parliamentary Assembly (APA). No doubt, your predecessors have played their own parts to 

help your parliament members to bring into fruition the objectives pursued by the founders 

of the APA. 

 

To this end, I expect to benefit from your further support and cooperation during the time 

you are serving in your new position as Secretary General of the Parliament of the Republic 

of the Philippines. 

 

I wish your ever-increasing success in your new mission. 

 

Best Regards 

Mohammad Reza Majidi 

Secretary General 

 

No. SG/2020/56 

Date: 15 October 2020     

tel:009821-26118827

